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1. Revise 3.3.51.1 to read as follows:

3.3.51.1* Advanced Cardiac Life Support (ACLS). The American Heart Association’s A
nationally recognized curriculum to teach advanced methods of treatment for cardiac, stroke,
and other emergencies.

2. Add a new A.3.3.51.1 to read as follows:

A.3.3.51.1 Advanced Cardiac Life Support (ACLS). The American Heart Association
ACLS and the American Red Cross ALS provider programs are examples of nationally 
recognized programs. 

Substantiation:  A course provided by a nationally recognized organization and reflecting 
current cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) and emergency cardiac care resuscitation science 
and treatment recommendations issued by the International Liaison Committee on Resuscitation 
(ILCOR)'s International Consensus on Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation and Emergency 
Cardiovascular Care Science With Treatment Recommendations (CoSTR) or successor body. 
ACLS or ALS training must be obtained through an instructor-led program or blended learning 
experience with an in-person hands-on skills evaluation, and must include a cognitive 
examination. 

Emergency Nature:  The standard contains an error or an omission that was overlooked during 
the regular revision process.   

The Red Cross has launched a new Resuscitation Suite to include BLS, ALS and PALS courses 
nationally.  These program has been adopted by the entire Defense Health Agency (DHA); the 
Uniformed Services University (USU) and the Military Training Network (MTN) as well as 
other EMS, hospital networks.  Paramedics and other clinicians across the United States with 
now be trained in an ILCOR based curriculum that is not specific to the American Heart 
Association. The current language would put an undue burden on military providers working in a 
dual civilian roles or returning from deployments to have to re-train to a defined AHA ACLS 
program based on this definition.  This also creates a restriction of trade that is easily corrected 
by adjusting their language to include the Red Cross ALS course within the definition or 
adjusting the definition to be not state any specific organization’s programs. 
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